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From The Principal

Welcome back to another big year at Carcoar Public School. I
hope you enjoyed your summer break, and it was filled with good
cheer and amazing memories! As we embark on this new school
year, I want to extend a warm welcome to each and every one of
you. Whether you're returning students, new faces, or dedicated
staff members, I am thrilled to have you all as part of the Carcoar
Public School community. A special welcome to our new
Kindergarten students and families – Bonnie, Elsie and Jack. We
also welcome Ziggy, Jaxson, Maddie and their families to the
school also. 

The start of a new school year is always filled with excitement and
anticipation, and this year is no exception. We have many
wonderful opportunities and experiences in store for our students,
and I have no doubt that together, we will make this year one to
remember.

Our dedicated staff have been hard at work over the break,
preparing engaging lessons and creating a positive learning
environment for our students. They are committed to nurturing
the academic, social, and emotional growth of each child, and I
am continually impressed by their dedication and passion for
education. We are thrilled to welcome back Miss Milligan who is
returning on Fridays following her parental leave and Miss
Summerson job sharing the 3-6 classroom with her passion of
student wellbeing, outdoor education and many other special
talents that will be put to good use at CPS.



To our students, I encourage you to approach this year with an
open mind and a willingness to learn and grow. Take advantage of
the opportunities that come your way, both inside and outside the
classroom. Embrace challenges as opportunities for growth, and
always remember that with hard work and determination, you can
achieve anything you set your mind to.

To our families, thank you for entrusting us with the education
and wellbeing of your children. We value the partnership between
home and school, and we are committed to keeping you informed
and involved in your child's education every step of the way.
Together, we can ensure that each child reaches their full
potential.

As we embark on this new school year together, let us remember
the importance of kindness, respect, and empathy. Let us strive to
create a supportive and inclusive community where every
individual feels valued and empowered to succeed.

Personally, It's great to be back at Carcoar Public School in 2024.
I'm excited to continue supporting the students and staff in their
academic and personal growth. Let's make this year a fantastic
one filled with learning, collaboration, and success for everyone
involved. If there's anything I can assist with, please don't hesitate
to let me know.

I am excited to see what we will accomplish together this year.
Here's to a successful and fulfilling school year ahead!
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2024 Staffing

Nicholas Bullock
Principal

Tracey Hicks
Assitant Principal

Curriculum & Instruction

Ruth Carter
K-2 Teacher

Kasey Le Poidevin
School Administration

Manager

Gabby Summerson
3-6 Teacher

Samantha Milligan
3-6 Teacher

Dannielle Klarner
School Learning 
Support Officer

Tianna Baker
General Assistant



We are thrilled to welcome Bonnie, Elsie and Jack as 2024
Kindergarten students, along with their families to our Carcoar
School Family! Bonnie, Elsie and Jack have already settled in and
are enjoying school life, making friends and being eager to learn.

A big Welcome to Maddie, who has joined us in Year 6, her brother
Ziggy who has joined Year 2, and Jaxson who has joined Year 4.
We are very happy to welcome you and your family to our school
community. 

We are looking forward to watching you all grow and learn with us
at CPS!
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Welcome



Term 1 2024 has started off amazingly in the primary classroom. 
The incredible bunch of students are now excited to be back at
school and are very engaged and focused with their learning.

I am excited to be teaching the primary students 3 days a week. I
have over 10 years teaching experience and am super passionate
about inspiring and connecting with students. I am very thankful
to be part of an incredible school community. 

Primary students have begun their English unit which is based in
a book called Just kidding by Andy Griffiths. It’s a hilarious book
about practical jokes so let’s hope students don’t pick up too
much in that department! They’re looking forward to exploring
the structure and importance of narrative. 

In Maths we’re off to a great start learning about place value and 5
and 6 digit numbers and their features. 

History is proving to be a favourite with the class as we research
and explore early Australian colonies and the road to federation. 

Students have worked so hard the past few weeks to develop
positive relationships with their classmates and teachers and
establish routines and expectations. They’ve also enjoyed
engaging in outdoor education opportunities in the community. 

We’re all looking forward to seeing what the rest of the term has
in store for us. 

From Miss Summerson
3-6 Classroom News
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3-6 Classroom
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We have had a settled couple of weeks in the K-2 room. The
students have arrived with a positive attitude and settled
into classroom and playground routines well.

We have been undertaking a variety of learning in a range of
different areas. One such area is that of yoga where the
children enjoyed following instructions and participating in
movement activities to promote positive wellbeing.

We have been looking at maths in everyday life in and out of
the classroom. We went on a playground adventure to find
some mathematical items outside. We found such things as
patterns, rows and columns in gates, fences and buildings.
2D shapes were in the sporting field and shapes on a soccer
ball, 3D objects were also found in balls and symmetry was
found in nature such as leaves.

We are looking forward to our Teddy Bears’ Picnic on
Wednesday 28 February. Families are more than welcome to
join us. Please find flyer attached. 
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From Mrs Carter
K-2 Classroom News
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 K-2 Classroom



Hello! My name is Tracey Hicks and I am an Assistant
Principal Curriculum and Instruction, working with
Carcoar Public School on Tuesdays. I also work at Neville,
Trunkey and Meadow Flat Public Schools in the same role. 

Essentially, my role is to work with students and teachers
to develop and improve literacy and numeracy skills. As
you may be aware, we have a new curriculum for literacy
and numeracy for all Australian schools. Teachers have
been undertaking professional learning to prepare and
deliver evidence-based practice. 

If you ever have any questions about what we teach and
why, then please feel free to contact me through the
school. 

From Mrs Hicks
APC&I
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As you all know, attendance is vitally important for your child

to thrive at school. 

Throughout 2024 we will continue to working closely with all

families to improve attendance. We are aiming to reach our

system target for 2024, which is to increase the proportion of

students attending >90% of the time. 

Every day is vitally important to be a school, if your child is

away, please ensure you are using the Schoolstream app to

notify the school. 

Attendance
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The department of education has core rules that all students are
expected to follow: 

Students are expected to:
Attend school every day, unless they are legally excused, and
be in class on time and prepared to learn. Maintain a neat
appearance, including adhering to the requirements of the
school’s uniform and dress code policy.
Behave safely, considerately and responsibly, including when
travelling to and from school.
Show respect at all times for teachers, other staff and helpers,
including following class rules, speaking courteously and
cooperating with instructions and learning activities. 
Treat one another with dignity and respect 
Care for property belonging to themselves, the school and
others.

NSW DoE Core Rules

13 Icely Street 
CARCOAR 2791

02 6367 3032
carcoar-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au



In 2023, we will continue to  use SchoolStream as our main form of
communication with our families. Due to some changes and
requirements of all DoE schools, we, much like most schools, will
be implementing the use of Sentral this year. Sentral includes a
parent portal in their programme. This will be utilised later on in
the year to replace SchoolStream. We will keep you updated on
this throughout the year. 

SchoolStream will be used to send
out any information and updates 
such as school closures, permission
notes, uniforms orders, school 
events and student absences. We ask that you ensure you have
this app downloaded, an account created and your notifications
turned on. We also encourage all adults in your family to utilise
this app. 

If you have any concerns or feedback regarding school
communication please share your thoughts so that we can
continue to improve our ways in which we communicate.

School Communication

Facebook will be used to share school
celebrations, share success and promote
positive stories about Carcoar Public School.
Facebook will also be used to post anything
urgent. Please like our page!
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The intent of our page is to provide a hub for responsible
community engagement that celebrates the daily life of our
school. We proactively support participation in social media to
develop and grow digital citizenship throughout our community.
Carcoar Public School values the responsible use of social media
articulated in a range of policies and guidelines that govern the
expectations of online behaviour. For privacy and protection, we
do not permit ‘facial tagging’ of our students and will only name
students where appropriate. We reserve the right to remove any
content that we believe is in breach of these policies, guidelines
and the values of our school. Carcoar Public School will remove
content if:

It contains content written by a student enrolled at Carcoar
Public School or under 13 years
It is offensive, abusive, obscene, profane, hateful or racial
content, links or images 
It contains comments that threaten or defame any person or
organisation 
The direct full name or descriptive reference to a student in
the comments section
It contains endorsements by other organisations or
endorsements of other organisations
It is a multiple or repetitive post by a single user 
It is a repetitive post copied and pasted or duplicated by single
or multiple users 
It contains anything else that the school deems inappropriate
and does not align with our values, standards, policies and
guidelines of the Department of Education.

Facebook Guidelines
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